5/4/10 Board Meeting
Once Through Cocling
Deadline: 4/13/10 by 12 noon

' (4/14/2010) commeniletters - Comment Letter - OTC Policy

From: Eileen Murphy <murphyeileen555@gmail.com>
To: <commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

Date: 4/10/2010 11:45 AM

Subject: Comment Letter - OTC Policy

Apr 10, 2010

Chairman Charlie R. Hoppin
1001 | Street _
Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Chairman Hoppin,

Once through cooling isn't "the best method available” for e
desalination. Long Beach has a pilot program which looks very
promising. The cost is a problem they are trying to solve. Doesn't stop
Poseidon the cost so maybe the best method can get some subsidies
Poseidon has received. Please look at this method which kills no marine
life.. '

Clean Water Act called for the phase-out of this destructive practice
almiost four decades ago. We appreciate your past efforts to develop a
state policy that would protect California’s ecosystems from OTC.
However, the recent, major changes to the latest draft of the OTC

policy meet neither the letter nor the intent of the Clean Water Act to
phase out these antiquated, inefficient, environmentally harmful

cooling systems.

| urge the State Water Board to reject recently-proposed OTC policy
amendments that move the state away from a path to phase out
once-through cooling systems. The OTC policy needs to be strengthened
significantly to reinforce the state's commitment to ensuring that

these facilities adopt the "best technology available” based

on swift, certain timeframes.

Sincerely, -

Mrs. Eileen Murphy

20t 21st'St _

Huntington Beach, CA 92648-3913
(714} 374-0380




